
 

Newsletter  

Friday 21st June 2024  

     Weekly School Attendance 88% / Best Class Attendance: Year 2 (93%)               

Welsh Phrase of the week: Wyt ti’n iawn?  (Are you OK?) 

Ydw, dw I’n iawn, diolch (Yes, I’m fine, thank you) 
 

Anti-Social Behaviour Assembly 

PCSO Lara SHiers visited school on Wednesday to conduct an assembly with Key Stage 2 pupils – 

talking about looking after the community, not littering, looking after property, and being respectful.  

Pupils have designed a poster and PCSO Lara Shiers has been busy judging them, and visited classes 

this week.  We will award the prizes in assembly next week. 
 
Class Assembly – Year 4 

Year 4 pupils enjoyed performing their Class Assembly based on their Romans and Celts topic.  Thank 

you to Mrs Brown and Mrs Simon for organising the assembly with the children.  Thank you to the 

families for coming to support the children. We were very proud of their hard work. 
 
Chester Zoo visit – Years 1 and 2 

Pupils in Years 1 and 2 enjoyed their visit to Chester Zoo on Tuesday.  Their behaviour was a credit to 

the school.  Thank you to Mrs Ellis and Mrs Goodwin for organising the trip and to Miss Hopkins, Mrs 

Williams and Mrs Richards for accompanying the children and giving up their time to enable the 

children to stay longer at the zoo.  
 
Class Assembly Reminder – Reception 

A reminder that Reception will be holding their Class Assembly for families on Wednesday, 26th June 

at 9:15 am in the school hall to share their learning they have been doing this term. We hope you can 

join us.  Please wait outside the Reception Foundation Phase entrance.   
   
New Nursery Pupils September 2024 

It was lovely welcoming our new Nursery children and parents into school on Tuesday.  We look 

forward to working with you in September.   
 
Wellies in the Wood – Year 2 

Thank you to the families who were able to join our Wellies in the Wood session yesterday, the pupils 

and families enjoyed the outdoor session.  A reminder that sessions continue next Tuesday, 27th 

June.  The sessions are for children with an accompanying family member. 
 
The Leader Leavers Supplement – Year 6 

The Leader photographer visited school on Wednesday to take a Year 6 class photo for their Leavers’ 

supplement, which is due to be published on Friday, 5th July. 
 
Ysgol Rhiwabon Maths Sessions – Years 4 and 5  

Pupils in Years 4 and 5 enjoyed maths sessions with Ms Beveridge, Ysgol Rhiwabon Maths Curriculum 

Leader, on Wednesday morning.  Ysgol Rhiwabon are holding an open evening 6-8 pm on Thursday, 27th 

June, parents and pupils of pupils in Years 4-6 are welcome to visit for a tour of the school. 
 
Whole School Transition 

A reminder that pupils will be visiting their new classes next Thursday morning, 27th June and 

meeting their new class teacher.   
 
 

 

 



 

Litter Pick – Year 6 

Year 6 pupils worked with Andy Roscoe and trainee sports coaches on behalf of Cefn Community 

Council and litter picked the areas around the school.  They then took part in various sport activities 

on the MUGA. 
 

Star of the Week (Awarded for being a good learner) 
 

Nursery – Kiara  Year 3 – Harvey 

Reception - Frankie  Year 4 – Ellis 

Year 1 – Connor  Year 5 – Leon 

Year 2 – Noah   Year 6 – Evie 
 

Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos – Welsh Speaker of the week 

Llongyfarchiadau pawb! 
 
Meithrin/Nursery – Aria  Blwyddyn 3 – Mali 

Derbyn/Reception – Brodee  Blwyddyn 4 – Azaia 

Blwyddyn 1 – Peyton   Blwyddyn 5 – Poppy 

Blwyddyn 2 – Leo   Blwyddyn 6 – Theo 
 
Super Sports Star Award 

Congratulations to the children who have been presented with certificates today.  The winners were 

chosen as they have made the most effort and been a good sport in their weekly PE sessions.   

 

Nursery – Thea  Year 3 – Theo 

Reception – Ruby  Year 4 – Emily 

Year 1 – Rowan   Year 5 – Kailan 

Year 2 – Arlo   Year 6 – Misia 
 

 

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a 

responsibility to keep children and young people safe. 

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Andrea Green, or Miss 

Eleanor Williams. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an 

emergency.  
 


